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Regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Plainview Water District was held in the District office on Tuesday, February 6, 2018.        




Present:
Marc B. Laykind, Chairman





Andrew Bader, Treasurer 





Amanda R. Field, Secretary

Stephen Moriarty, Superintendent

Dina M Scott, Business Manager
James Neri, Engineer

Sujata Pal, Engineer

Greg Gordon, Zimmerman/Edelson

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 am.  
Commissioner Laykind opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Correspondence was reviewed in the Board update.

The Board approved and signed payroll checks.       
Minutes of previous meeting(s) were read and approved unanimously.
Commissioner Laykind opened the meeting thanking all in attendance for the scheduling adjustment made to the meeting time and reported that the public was notified of the change in meeting time.  

GREG GORDON’S REPORT – PUBLIC INFORMATION FIRM:

Greg Gordon presented various press releases to be published in the upcoming weeks for the Board’s review and approval.  
Greg Gordon presented a Facebook content calendar and various posts to be published in the upcoming weeks for the Board’s review and approval.  

Greg Gordon presented discussion points related to the District undergoing a Water Conservation Campaign for 2018.
JAMES NERI’S REPORT – ENGINEER:

Engineer Neri provided the Board with a Project Status List which contains the status of all authorized projects to date and indicates a change in status of any ongoing projects.

Engineer Neri reported that all work has been completed for the Country Pointe Phase I Residential project and the completed works approval has been issued by the Nassau County Department of Health.  

Engineer Neri reported that the Country Pointe Phase II Residential work is not yet ready for water main installation and that Adjo Contracting has agreed to hold their bid price until March 31, 2018 as a formal bid has not yet been awarded.
Engineer Neri reported that the District’s Annual Water Supply Statement/Consumer Confidence Report is in progress and a DRAFT will be submitted to Supt. Moriarty upon completion.  Said report is expected to be completed earlier this year at the request of the Superintendent. 
Engineer Neri reported that a conference call took place between himself, Supt. Moriarty, Ms. Scott, the Environmental Facilities Corp and the NYS Department of Health on January 25, 2018 and that it was agreed upon that consideration for a change in the scope of treatment technology will be given provided a revised engineering report as it related to the NYS Water Infrastructure Grant.  Engineer Neri will prepare the revised report as requested.  
STEPHEN MORIARTY’S REPORT – SUPERINTENDENT:
Supt. Moriarty provided the Board with an update on the pinhole program which includes surveys, inspection reports and continued analysis. 

Supt. Moriarty presented fact sheets to be posted to the District’s website to the Board for review and approval.  Commissioner Field requested said sheets to also be reviewed by H2M architects & engineers prior to posting.  

Supt. Moriarty reported the information obtained through attending a webinar related to the Swiftreach reverse 911 system on January 31, 2018.

Supt. Moriarty requested Board approval to recycle old computers and computer related equipment that was broken and/or obsolete.  The Business Manager concurred with Supt. Moriarty that these items have been fully depreciated and have a zero salvage value.
· Approximately 20 tower p.c.’s
· Approximately 20 CRT monitors

· Approximately 12 laptops

· Miscellaneous cables, printers and keyboards

After discussion, the Commissioners approved the disposal of the above mentioned items.
DINA M SCOTT’S REPORT – BUSINESS MANAGER:
Vendor check nos. 45407 through 45420 dated January 31, 2018 in the amount of $242,889.82 were reviewed, approved and signed by the Board.
Ms. Scott requested Board approval and authorization to transfer funds to cover the following dental claim costs:

· Dental claims dated January 30, 2018 in the amount of $2,864.69
Motion made by Commissioner Laykind, seconded by Commissioner Bader, the below stated resolution was adopted unanimously:

RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners approves the dental claims dated January 30, 2018 in the amount of $2,864.69 and the Board authorized funds be transferred into the District’s dental benefit account.
Ms. Scott reported that minutes of prior meetings are available for the Board’s review and approval.
Ms. Scott presented a report of customer billing adjustments that were made in accordance with District Policy. After discussion, the report was ordered filed.  
At 11:15 am a motion was made to enter into Executive Session to discuss personnel.

 
At 11:25 am Executive Session ended and the Board returned to Regular Session.


There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned with a call to the Chair at 11:30 am.
